Loner Workgroup - Egypt Region Fellowship Development Sub Committee
[image: ]Why did the Loner Workgroup start in Egypt?
In the year 2015 a series revolving around the lives of drug addicts and their reactions to the problems they face was broadcast. It showed different ways of treatment for addiction, including the NA way. We then began receiving endless calls every day from addicts all over Egypt asking about the program. Our helpline directs callers to their nearest meetings and some addicts were hundreds of kilometers away.
A year later our PR team decided to work on guidelines to provide services for loners, but then got stuck on who would be responsible to deliver that service. At that time there was only an outreach subcommittee that was overloaded providing services and support to the new and struggling groups in the Egyptian region and they didn’t believe this was their role.
Later in 2016 a fellowship development subcommittee was created. The chairperson travelled to Poland to attend the second European Service Learning Days event where he met the distance sponsorship team from the UK and got lots of information and insights about the service they provided.
In December 2017 the Loner Workgroup started meeting twice a month to prepare guidelines. We translated the distance sponsorship guidelines from the UK and IP 24, The Loner, into Arabic. On September 2018 we started sponsoring the first loner addict, and now we sponsor 12 members.
Who is the loner?
Any member where regular NA meetings are not available in their governorate or that is prevented from attending meetings for medical, social, security, or any other reasons. The member is the one to decide if they are a loner or not.
What is the workgroup’s goal ?
[bookmark: _GoBack]Helping the loner addict to know about NA and end their isolation by integrating them into the Fellowship, and giving them the opportunity to recover through the following:
1- Providing sponsors and members to share with.
2- Facilitating the delivery of NA literature to the loner by coordinating with the literature subcommittee.
3- Helping them create their own NA meetings in areas where NA is not available.
4- Organizing workshops whenever they are needed.
5- Facilitate their communication with the PR subcommittee to organize presentations about NA whenever needed.
When is the workgroup’s role with the loner finished?
1- When we connect them with other recovering addicts in their geographical area.
2- If they create their own NA meeting.
3- If they think they are not loners anymore.
What are the service committees involved in this service?
1- Fellowship development subcommittee
2- PR subcommittee
3- Literature subcommittee
4- H&I subcommittee (They recently joined us: They talk about the loner service briefly in the hospitals they visit as some of the patients come from rural areas where NA is not available yet)
The Loner Workgroup – loner@naegypt.org
image1.png
A\
<




